Dear Mr. Sholar,

As we hope to split our region in half so as to better service our members out in the Dakotas, I would like to know all that is necessary to do in order to get them broken off from our region and started on there own. Also we will be most interested in any tips onthe best way to go about this and things not to do.

We are having a big get together up in Detroit lakes, Minn. on Aug 26-27 and hope to get most everything settled at that time if at all possible.

We also are most interested in finding out what our present Nord Stern Region boundries are so we can figure out how to split it. I was told to find this out from a Mrs. Reed but I can't find here address listed so I presume that I can get in touch with her through you if she is not at the executive office.

Thank you for your help.

Kit Trenholm Pres. Nord Stern

Cordially,

Wm. J. Sholar, Executive Secretary, PCA

Mr. Kit Trenholm President Nord Stern Region 326 20th Avenue, S.W. Rochester, Minn.

Dear Kit:

Thanks for your letter of the 10th.

It seems like an excellent idea to break up Nord Stern in order to better serve some remote members. This is a fairly simple mapter.

Enclosed Requirements and Suggestions for Organizing a Region... and some other material. You might read this over carefully and then turn it over to the folks who will be organizing the new group.

The new group should definitely do the organizing and submit their Petition for Charter as a separate Region. You will, of course guide and help them as required.

The important thing to remember is... the new Regio should spell out the territory or area to be included in their Region. If they will take over any territory presently included in the Nord Stern Region, the Petition MUST be accompanied by a letter stating that the Nord Stern Region is ceding their territory to the new group.

I have also enclosed a few Applications for developing members and separately am mending some extra copies of Panorama for use at organizational meetings.

I hope that the Porsche suffered no serious ill effects from Parade "event" and that you and Rita are also O.K. Best wishes to you both.

If we can help further with the new group just let me know.

Cordially.

Wm. J. Sholar, Executive Secretary, PCA